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ANNUAL

Soup Supper
FOR

NORTON
CARES
at the

Norton
Senior
Center

5:00-
7:00 P.M.

THURSDAY,
JANUARY 31

•Soup •Relishes
•Sandwiches

•Desserts

Free Will Offering

Coming Soon:

General Admission for Both Movies —
$6.00 Adults, $5.00

Kids 12 & Under

SINCE BOTH MOVIES ARE
NON-PREMIERES, ALL MOVIE
PASSES WILL BE ACCEPTED

Premiere Price of $7 and $6
for Cloverfi eld

And PS I Love You

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

Jan. 25
Jan. 30 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

Cloverfi eld

PS I Love You

1 Hour, 40 Minutes (PG-13) Premiere

2 Hours, 9 Minutes (PG-13)

Show Times: Friday & Saturday: 8:00 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m.; M-T-W: 7:00 p.m.

COMING SOON:
•The Bucket List  •The Water Horse

ONLY PREMIERE PASSES ACCEPTED
FOR CLOVERFIELD

ALL MOVIE PASSES ACCEPTED
FOR PS I LOVE YOU

General Admission for PS I Love You —
$6.00 Adults, $5.00 Kids 12 & Under

Premiere Price of $7 and $6
for Cloverfi eld

NOTICE OF NOMINATIONS
FOR DIRECTORS TO THE

ANDBE HOME BOARD
Three positions on the

Andbe Home Board of Directors expire in 2008.
These positions will be filled by election

at the Annual Meeting which will be held on

THURSDAY, MARCH 13, 2008
at 7:00 p.m. Nominees will be chosen by the
Andbe Home, Inc. Nominating Committee.

A director must be a resident of Norton County.
A director whose term is expiring may be nominated.

Any person may propose in writing the name of a person
for the committee to consider for nomination.

Names must be submitted by February 15, 2008 to:

ANDBE HOME INC.
201 W. CRANE, NORTON, KANSAS 67654

Dorothy Douglass Leidig
Dec. 9, 1912 - Jan. 20, 2008

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES

Dorothy Douglass Leidig, 95, 
formerly of Lenora, died Jan. 20 at 
Lawrence Memorial Hospital.

Mrs. Leidig was born in Kansas 
City, Mo., on Dec. 9, 1912, the 
daughter of Thomas L. and Metta 
Douglass.

She graduated from Southwest 
High School in Kansas City in 
1930 and attended Kansas City 
Junior College and Horner In-
stitute, before entering Kansas 
University as a junior. At KU, 
she completed a bachelor’s de-
gree in psychology, although her 
interests also included music and 
French.

In 1934, she married Karl Lei-
dig of Lenora where they lived for 
39 years before moving to Hays 
where they lived for 20 years 
following her husband’s retire-
ment from the banking business. 
Since the death of her husband 
in 1983, Mrs. Leidig had lived in 
Lawrence.

Her hobbies included paint-
ing, languages and traveling. 
She visited all the world’s major 
countries, except India. She also 
enjoyed flying a small private 
Cessna Skyhawk. She was devot-
ed to classical music, especially 
the pipe organ and piano.

In the 1950s she supervised five 
counties of volunteer activity of 
the American Cancer Society and 
was active in the Social Action 
Committee of the Congregational 
Church. She served on the ex-

ecutive board of the High Plains 
Mental Health Center in Hays 
and on the board of the Exchange 
Bank of Lenora.

She remained interested in her 
memberships in the following 
organizations: Plymouth Con-
gregational Church, the American 
Guild of Organists, PEO Sister-
hood, K.U. Alumni Associa-
tion, Gamma Phi Beta Sorority, 
Lawrence Music Club, Sigma 
Alpha Iota (Patroness), Tennola 
Club, and various local charitable 
organizations.

She was preceded in death by 
her parents, her husband, Karl, 
a sister, Winifred Alton, and her 
devoted companion, William 
Noud.

She is survived by her daughter, 
Marilyn and Roy Gridley, Law-
rence; a sister, May Fallman, Lex-
ington, Mo.; two grandsons; and 
her beloved pet, Kitty Lingling.

In accordance with her wishes, 
there was no funeral or memo-
rial service. Those wishing to 
make contributions to the Leidig 
Organ Scholarship Fund through 
the KU Endowment Association, 
the American Guild of Organists 
or the Lawrence Human Society 
may send them in care of Rumsey-
Yost Funeral Home, P.O. Box 
1260, Lawrence, Kan. 66044.

A music recital at the Bales 
Organ Recital Hall will be held in 
the spring for Mrs. Leidig.

Dale L. Lyon
Feb. 23, 1921 - Jan. 22, 2008 

Dale L. Lyon, 86, Hill City, 
brother of Margaret Richards, 
Norton, died Tuesday at Graham 
County Hospital, Hill City.

Mr. Lyon was born Feb. 23, 
1921, in Norcatur, the son of 
Wesley William and Lola Ethyl 
(Goodman) Lyon.

He married Phyllis N. Wente 
on Sept. 4, 1946. She died Sept. 
17, 1991.

On Jan. 1, 1994, he married 
Agnes Shoemaker.

He was a Standard Oil bulk job-
ber and a member of the Hill City 
Christian Church.

He was preceded in death by his 
first wife, one brother, two sisters, 
one nephew and one niece.

He is survived by his wife, 

Agnes Lyon of the home; two 
sons, Dennis Lyon, Salina and 
Doyle Lyon, Wichita; a daughter, 
Dayle Lynnette Luck, Colby; a 
sister, Margaret Richards, Nor-
ton; eight step-children; seven 
grandchildren; and 10 great-
grandchildren.

Funeral services were held 
today at the Hill City Christian 
Church. Pastor Mark Barnett and 
the Rev. Donald McCarthy of-
ficiated. Burial was in Memorial 
Lawn Cemetery, Hill City.

Memorials are suggested to 
the church, 122 N. Pomeroy, Hill 
City, Kan. 67642.

Stinemetz Funeral Home was 
in charge of arrangements.

Elaine Mizell
Dec. 15, 1917 - Jan. 14, 2008

Elaine Mizell, 90, died Mon-
day, Jan. 14, at El Dorado Manor, 
Trenton, Neb.

She was born Dec. 15, 1917, to 
Hugo  A. and Anna Selma (Stramp) 
VonSchuetz at Kanona.

She graduated from Jennings 
High School in 1935, and went on 
to Stewarts Beauty Academy in 
Topeka. She became a beautician 
in 1936 and retired in 1991.

She married Kenneth D. Mizell 
in Jennings Dec. 24, 1938.

She was an active 77-year 
member of Memorial United 
Methodist Church, McCook, 
Neb., where she served as past-
president of United Methodist 
Women’s Group, Rebecca Circle 
Leader, worked at Helping Hands 
Thrift Shop and helped organize 
funeral dinners. She was a 75-year 
member of Royal Neighbors of 
America and was serving as their 
secretary-treasurer and past-dis-
trict president. She was a former 
Girl Scout Leader, Cub Scout 
Den Leader and past-president of 
McCook Public Schools Parent-
Teacher Association. In her free 
time she was a member of a card 

club and enjoyed spending time 
with her grandchildren. 

She was preceded in death by 
her husband of 34 years, Kenneth 
Mizell; son, Garry Mizell; three 
sisters, Doris Burns, Josephine 
Kinser, and Francis Yarberry; 
brother-in-law, Carrol Mizell and 
wife Myrna; and sister-in-law 
Pauline Manzer.

She is survived by three daugh-
ters, Karon and Bill Mizell, Cotter, 
Ark., Coleen  and Dick Ellis, Alli-
ance and Sherry and Jerry Feagins, 
Omaha; two sons, Kenneth L. and 
Paula Mizell, Beaufort, N.C. and 
Dennis L. and Gail Mizell, Angle-
ton, Texas; 12 grandchildren; 20 
great-grandchildren; and five 
great-great-grandchildren.

Funeral services were held 
Jan. 18 at the Memorial United 
Methodist Church in McCook 
and burial was in the Clayton 
Cemetery.

Words of comfort were given 
by the Rev. Jeff Thurman. Organ-
ist Marie Coffey accompanied 
soloist Mary Jo Montgomery.

The grandchildren were the pall 
bearers.

Berneice Irene Turner
Feb. 27, 1915 - Jan. 21, 2008

Berneice Irene Turner, 92, died 
on Monday, Jan. 21, at the Good 
Samaritan Perkins Nursing Facil-
ity in Hastings, Neb.

She was born the daughter of 
Frank Harvey and Hazel Mildred 
(Gunnell) Williams on  Feb. 27, 
1915, in Beaver City, Neb. 

She spent most of her life in 
the Nebraska/Kansas area.  She 
owned and operated a restaurant 
for several years in Cambridge, 
Neb., and spent over 15 years 
working at the Norton State Hos-
pital in Norton. She eventually 
retired in the Hastings area.

On Dec. 31, 1966, Berneice and 
Alvey “Tiny” Turner were mar-
ried in Almena.  They made their 
home in Almena and Norton, be-
fore moving to Holdrege, Neb.  In 
1990, they moved to Hastings.

One of her favorite hobbies 
was collecting poetry, and her life 

centered around her family, who 
will greatly miss her. 

She was preceded in death 
by her husband, Alvey “Tiny” 
Turner, in November, 1999.

Survivors include four children, 
11 step-children, 78 grandchil-
dren, 173 great-grandchildren, 
and 40 great-great-grandchil-
dren.

 Funeral services will be held at 
2 p.m. on Saturday, Jan. 26 at En-
field Funeral Home, 215 W. Main 
St., Norton, followed by burial in 
Norton Cemetery, Norton.

Visitation will be from 1 p.m. 
until the service at the funeral 
home.

A memorial has been estab-
lished in her name at the Mary 
Lanning Hospital. Contributions 
may be sent to the hospital to the 
attention of Hospice, 715 N. St. 
Joseph, Hastings, Neb. 68901.

Herman Julius William Wudt-
ke, 94, a life-long Norton area 
resident, died Jan. 18 at the Andbe 
Home, Norton.

He was born May 23, 1913, the 
son of Paul and Agnes (Dicks) 
Wudtke. He was baptized in 
the Zion Lutheran Church of 
Olpe and confirmed in 1927 at 
the Immanuel Lutheran Church 
in Norton County. He attended 
the Immanuel Lutheran School 
through eighth grade and received 
his general equivalency diploma 
(GED) in 1970.

On Aug. 21, 1938, he married 
Dorothy Maria Anna Wegener 
in Norton. They had two sons — 
Jerry and Ronald.

Mr. Wudtke was an active 
member of Immanuel Lutheran 
Church and then later, the Re-
deemer Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in Norton. He was also 
active in the Norton County Co-
op Association.

He was preceded in death by his 
parents and his wife, Dorothy.

Survivors include his sons, 
Ron Wudtke, Laramie, Wyo.; and 
Jerry and Marie, Collinsville, Ill.; 
four sisters, Alma Schulze and 
Lenora Braun, both of Norton; 
Ida Gowens, Galena; and Norma 
Jean Davis, Colorado Springs; 
two brothers, Arthur Wudtke and 
Marvin Wudtke, both of Nor-

ton; five grandchildren; and four 
great-grandchildren.

Funeral services were held 
Wednesday at the Redeemer 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
Norton with Pastor Timm Mey-
er officiating. Congregational 
Hymns “Lord Take My Hand 
and Lead Me”, “I Know That My 
Redeemer Lives”, “Come, Ye 
Thankful People, Come” and “In 
The Cross of Christ I Glory” were 
sung, accompanied by Cynthia 
Washburn.

 Burial was in Norton Cemetery, 
Norton. Casket bearers were 
Kevin Wudtke, Corey Wudtke, 
Roger Braun, Ben Wudtke, Dale 
Schulze, Ivan Bohl and Spencer 
Braun. Alicia Smith and Curtis 
Wudtke were honorary casket 
bearers.

Card of Thanks
We’d like to express our sincer-

est thanks to each of you who’ve 
called, shared food, sent cards or 
flowers, offered prayers on our 
behalf, or given memorial con-
tributions. Your kind gestures of 
sympathy have been a blessing 
and will always be remembered.

Special thanks to the ladies 
from the Redeemer Evangelical 
Lutheran Church, who provided 
lunch following the service.

The family of
Herman W. Wudtke

Herman J. W. Wudtke
May 23, 1913 - Jan. 18, 2008 

PUBLIC RECORDPUBLIC RECORD
Municipal Court

These transactions were taken 
from the records of filings in the 
offices of the Norton Municipal 
Court. The traffic and criminal 
cases were given to the paper with 
the date of the hearings.

Traffic
Jan. 17 — Hipolio Padilla-

Deleon, Beaver City, Neb., illegal 
tag, fine $100, court cost $70.

Criminal
Jan. 17 — Robert Campbell, 

Norton, dog running at large. $25 
fine suspended, court cost $70.

Building Permits
Jan. 16 — Ultimate Construc-

tion Solutions, $7,000, construct 
DVD kiosk at 211 W. Holme 
Street.

Animal Shelter
For Adoption

8 week old kittens, boxed trained 
and ready to go.

The Rev. Gary Dudder will be 
installed as the new minister at the 
Lenora United Parish Church at 
10:30 a.m., Sunday, Jan. 27.

Everyone is invited to attend the 
celebration. Special guests will be 
the UCC Area Pastor, Dr. David 
Hansen, Regional Minister of the 
Christian Church (Disciples), Dr. 
Ken Moore and the District Su-
perintendent for the Hays District 
United Methodist Churches, Dr. 
Bob Cousins and a special friend 
of Rev. Dudder, Dr. Jim Canton, 

former Dean of the Graduate 
Seminary at Phillips University, 
Enid, Okla. Rev. Dudder’s wife, 
Jacci, will also be in attendance.

The day will begin at 9:30 a.m. 
with coffee and goodies served 
during the social hour. There will 
be special music, a guest organist 
and other surprises.

A lunch of meat, potatoes and 
gravy and green beans will be 
provided. Guests are asked to 
bring a vegetable, salad or dessert 
to complement the meal.

READERSREADERS
 — Norton Rotary Soup Supper, 

5 to 7 p.m. Tuesday, Jan. 29, at 
Norton Community High School 
Cafeteria. Benefit for Rotary 
Scholarship Fund. Before Nor-
ton vs Smith Center Basketball 
Game. Adult, $4.50; Child under 
12, $2.50. All you can eat.

 — Beatrice “Tucky” Hick-
ert, former longtime Lenora 
resident, will celebrate her 80th 
birthday Feb. 5. Her children 
request a card shower in her 
honor. Greetings will reach 
Mrs. Hickert at 12314 E. Kil-

larney, Wichita, Kan. 67206.

— Ashley Wegener, Norton, 
achieved honor roll status for the 
fall semester of 2007 at McPher-
son College. Ashley is the daugh-
ter of Bruce and Cindy Wegener.

— Tanner Griffith, Norton, and 
Katrina Wentz, Norcatur, both 
made the president’s list at Barton 
Community College for the fall 
semester of 2007. Tanner is the 
son of Carol Griffith and Chuck 
Griffith. Katrina is the daughter 
of Dwight and Mary Wentz.

Female, Shepherd mix, 1 year.
Male, Terrier mix, 1 year.

Found
Female black Labrador, 10 - 12 

weeks old.

New minister to be installed 
at Lenora United Parish Sunday

Home ed
Tranda 
Watts, 

Extension 
specialist

Did you know that what you’ve 
been using to clean your kitchen 
may instead be spreading bacte-
ria? Read on as we take a look at 
how you can protect your family 
from germs that can cause sick-
ness.

Cloth hand towels, sponges and 
dishcloths can be a good place to 
find bacteria! Why? Food, mois-
ture and moderate temperatures 
help germs grow quickly. One 
hundred bacteria on a dishcloth 
can multiply to 25,600 bacteria in 
just two hours.

You and your family can stop 
helping bacteria grow quickly in 
your kitchen by following these 
tips:

 • Start each day with a clean 
cloth hand towel and dishcloth.

 • Use cloth hand towels only for 
drying clean hands.

 • Instead of a cloth, use a clean 
single-use paper towel for wip-
ing dirty hands, mouths, faces, 
the floor, or other objects, and for 
wiping raw juices from meat and 
poultry.

 • To clean, wash kitchen coun-
ters, table or other work spaces 
with hot soapy water using a dish-
cloth. Rinse with clear water.

 • To kill germs, wipe or spray 
work spaces with a mixture of a 
capful (or about a teaspoon) each 
of chlorine bleach and vinegar in 
a quart of water.

 • Allow clean dishes to air dry. 
Do not dry them with towels.

 • Launder kitchen towels and 
dishcloths in hot soapy water. Add 
a little chlorine bleach and vinegar 
to the wash cycle.

Kitchen Sponge Alert

Do not use synthetic or loofah 
sponges in the kitchen. Why not? 
First, even water in the dishwasher 
does not get hot enough to kill the 
germs in the inside of a sponge. 
Second, after recent reports that 
the best way to sterilize a kitchen 
sponge was to heat it in a micro-
wave oven, some people were 
surprised to find their sponge 
caught on fire!

If you like to use a sponge in the 
kitchen, use a cellulose sponge 
with no metal parts. To kill 99% 
of bacteria on the sponge, rinse 
it to remove detergent and other 
chemicals, soak it fully with water, 
and place it in a microwave oven. 
Heat for two minutes at 1,000 
watts. Remove hot sponge care-
fully. Repeat daily.  Replace the 
sponge every week or so.

If you have further food safety 
questions, please feel free to con-
tact your local K-State Research 
and Extension Office.

Tranda Watts is Kansas State 
University extension specialist in 
food, nutrition, health and safety 
for Norton, Decatur, Gove, Sheri-
dan, and Trego counties. Call 
her at 785-443-3663 or e-mail 
twatts@oznet.ksu.edu. For more 
information, contact the county 
extension office, 877-5755.

HONOR ROLLHONOR ROLL
Three Norton Community High 

School students ranked a perfect 
4.0 grade point average during 
the second nine weeks. They are: 
Senior, Tabitha Vincent; Junior, 
KaraJo Jones; and Sophomore, 
Matthew Miller.

Honors I, 3.50 to 3.99: Se-
niors: Justin Bainter, Timothy 
Becker, Chantille Campbell, Sara 
Campbell, Courtney Cox, Jared 
Cox, Lacy Ellis, Nolan Evans, 
Layne Graham, Ashli Hageman, 
Preston Herman, Logan Kats, 
Cherean Kendell, Karlynn Kent, 
Sara Lentz, McKenzie Linner, 
Zach Mannel, Ashley Maybon, 
Kylie Morel, Alex Thomas and 
Valerie Wagoner: Juniors: Laura 
Lee Baird, Phillip Becker, Ashley 
Colip, Amanda Delimont, Nathan 
Felton, Josh Gallentine, Logan 
Kelly, Charli Lawson, Kyle Min-
drup, Taylor Rossi and Katharine 
Roy. Sophomores: Cody Cook, 
Allison Corbin, Anna Cummings, 
Austine Dole, Kendra Engelbert, 
Marcus Herman, Matthew Pol-
lock, Amanda Ray, Bethany Roy, 
Alyssa Thomson and Bethany 
Winkel. Freshmen: Troy Bainter, 
Melinda Becker, Melissa Byler, 

Maia Carlson, Dakota Dreher, 
Taylor Gordon, Deidre Kramer, 
Nicquel Mcvey, Zoey Meyers, 
Sophie Mills, David Mizell, Kay-
len Rossi, Spencer Shirk, Dustyna 
Sprigg and Rebekah Streck.

Honors II, 3.0 to 3.49: Seniors: 
Todd Bolt, Zach Dole, Kyle Edgett, 
Bryce Engelbert, Alyssa Farber, 
Cindel Harrington, Haley Jones, 
Megan Kats, Courtney LeClair, 
Scotty Marx, Levi Ninemire, Tra-
vis Ray, Jessica Strickland, Aaron 
Van Der Wege and Thea Wiseman. 
Juniors: Zach Bainter, Hayli Bo-
zarth, Zac Dreher, Blossom Jaco-
bus, Brock Lauer, Bryce Lofgreen, 
Brittany Otter, David Roman, 
Kayla Scheetz, Emily Scott and 
Jo-Yan Tan. Sophomores: Shelby 
Jones, Lacy Keilig, Kelsey Nu-
zum, Zane Perez, Jessica Reeves, 
Ashlie Stewart and Jordan Voss. 
Freshmen: Cole Archer, Mor-
gan Baumann, Jade Braun, Bill 
Broeckelman, Zachary Farr, Kyra 
Fulton, Justin Griffith, Landon 
Keiswetter, Josiah Laughlin, Kaid 
McKenna, Jacob Mizell, Kelsie 
Morel, Tanner Morel, Andrew 
Otter, Zach Porter, Katie Scott and 
Rachel Shepard.
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